Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
BIK 303
October 8, 2010
8:30 a.m.
Attendance (those present marked with *): 

*Chair: Erin Babson (Group 6)
*Secretary: Michelle Burke (Group 2)
*Kate Harmon (Group 1)

*Sherry Barricklow (Group 3)

Janaan Decker (Group 4)

*Ben Rapin (Group 5)

*Linda Yuhas (HR Liaison)
*Dave Smith (HR Liaison)
Confirming Meeting Schedule

2nd Friday of Every Month

8:30-10:00 a.m.

Representative assigned responsible for reserving space.

· August 13 - Ben Rapin  (Riverfront Building)

· September 10 - Michelle Burke (Kirkhof Center)

· October 8 - Erin Babson (Bike Factory)

· November 12 – Ben Rapin (Riverfront Building)
· December 10 - Sherry Baricklow (MAK D-2-168)

· January 14 - Janaan Decker (TBD)

· February 11 - Ben Rapin (TBD)

· March 11 - Michelle Burke (TBD)

· April 8 - Erin Babson (Center for Health Sciences)

· May 13 - Kate Harmon (TBD)

Presentation from Sue Sloop on Flexible Work Arrangements

· Information at www.gvsu.edu/fwa

· In order for FWA to be successful communication and planning is essential.

· If some in the office are on FWA and others are not, you have to communicate clearly how people on FWA are meeting work expectations.

· Employees should be involved in the design of the FWA and the entire department should be involved to discuss where arrangements will work.

· We have institutional support for FWA where the arrangements will benefit the students and the University as well as the employee.

· Sue anticipates an increase in the requests for FWA. This makes us more competitive to attract good employees.

· As the staff has given presentations, they discovered many unwritten FWAs were in place, and some were in violation of labor laws (which could result in fines) and union contracts.

· For example, an hourly worker can only work 40 hours per week at regular rate. Anything over that should be paid overtime. For hourly workers, any FWA has to be within a single week (can’t be spread over pay period). GVSU has adjusted the union contracts to allow for longer days under FWA (such as four 10-hour days). The guidelines are now on the Web site www.gvsu.edu/fwa.
· Some departments use “comp time” but other areas do not use it.

· Other universities do not offer FWA for hourly workers, but GVSU wanted to, so HR worked with union representatives.

· There were 23 FWA arrangements over the summer. Many were COTs.

· GVSU modeled FWA information after Duke University and University of Michigan.

· The Web site is comprehensive and anyone considering FWA should review this thoroughly before writing up an FWA form. www.gvsu.edu/fwa.
Updates on Action Items from Last Meeting

· Jim Bachmeier will attend November meeting to update us on budget and compensation planning.

· AP Group List management. Erin spoke with Ruthann and we can sort employees by job location in Banner and produce an Excel report. ACTION ITEM: This subcommittee recommends to the AP Committee that they use this information to facilitate Group communication through the AP Web Site Directory Function. 
Updates from Dave Smith

October 26 – November 10 – Open Enrollment for benefits choices.
Review information found at www.gvsu.edu/healthwellness
· Information sessions are ongoing. Most individual appointments have filled up and the participation/response to group and individual sessions is good.

· Three Webinars have been offered and it has been recorded as a Wimba presentation (about 50 minutes long).

· Benefits staff is available to speak to staff meetings upon request. 

· Letters have gone out about the salary adjustment. 2% of current base plus $1,000 to make new base salary beginning January 2011. This is not a “raise” – it is meant to offset the extra healthcare costs employees will cover beginning January 1.

· The online system will be ready to test next week. The members of this subcommittee will help test the site – Dave will send us an email.

· For people considering the High Deductible Plan with Health Savings Account – thoroughly review the FAQ document and cost comparison chart.

· Delta Dental package is finalized and 2011 rates are on the Web site with a slight increase (just a few cents per pay period). Benefits office entered a 1-year agreement and will look at other opportunities for the future.

· EyeMed rates are the same.
Other Business

Question about how salaries are set when positions come open. How are these reviewed before the new person is hired?

From Linda Yuhas: when a new position is created, she reviews the description and sets the market range.  For a replacement position, she doesn’t see what is budgeted for the position at the onset of the search, but she does review the suggested starting salary recommended by the appointing officer at the final stage of the search and compares the suggested salary to the market range given to that position.  In addition, every year she updates all market data for each position and checks to see how the incumbents' salaries compare to the new market ranges.  If it is falling behind, the appointing officer is notified to see if he/she wants to give a market adjustment.  

Next meeting November 12 at the Riverfront Building.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Burke

